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If you are interested in receiving an
electronic copy of the Village News
each month, please email
empty.sea@outlook.com to be
added to the circulation list.

7.30 pm Wednesday 8th February at
Firle Memorial Hall
We finally enjoyed our Christmas
Candlelit Supper, which had been
postponed due to the snow, at our
January meeting. The spread was
just the same as every Christmas
and I think and there was a raffle
prize for everyone.
The February meeting is entitled
‘Town Criers and Bellmen - Past
and Present’. Do come and join us.
I am sure you will be able to hear it!
Joan Carr

10.30 am -12.30 pm on Saturday
4th February in Selmeston Church
Please join us to enjoy coffee and
chat whilst deciding which cake to
buy. A new cake flavour this month
is Raspberry and White Chocolate.
A new quiche filling this month is
Pear and Cambozola Cheese. All
the usual favourites will be on sale
too! Please come and support us
and help us to maintain our beautiful
downland churches.
Jan Matthews and Michèle Boys

Want to adopt a late New Year’s
Resolution? How about one that
involves some poetry in one or more
of the villages along the Cuckmere
Pilgrim Path? Kevin Scully is
halfway through his time as Poet in
Residence on the Pilgrim Path.
There are two events coming up-
one in February and the final event
in July-to which you are invited.
They are:
Long Man Walking at 9.00 am
on Thursday 9th February
at Wilmington Church
Bring a poem - your own, someone
else’s, a favourite. Someone will be
on hand to read work if you want
that. It is informal and will be
accompanied by refreshments.
Some may recall a similar event,
Poetry Harvest, in Arlington Church
in September last year.
Annual Walk of the Pilgrim Path
on Saturday 29th July
Meet in the Berwick Church Car
Park at 8.00 am and culminating in
an event in Berwick Church with the
Bishop of Lewes, The Rt Revd Will
Hazlewood, for those who want to
join in only part of the walk, details
will be released later in the year.
Kevin also hopes to organise
another Walk With Words and an
open workshop on Ekphrastic
Poetry at Berwick Church.
(Ekphrastic poetry is, in simple
terms, work written in response to
visual work.) In Berwick, of course, it
will focus on the Bloomsbury Group
paintings. Keep an eye out for dates
on those events.

Cover picture: Snowy scene looking towards Firle by Elliot Vaughn (Stonery Farm)
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Protea Financial
Services -
(South East)
Limited

Those who walk in Integrity, walk securely…
We are an established local company who work with you
as your broker and see the entire process through from

the start of application to completion, taking the stress out
of remortgaging or purchasing your home.

Our Services
There are many ways in which Protea Financial Services can
help you. Some of the services we offer include advice on:
◈ Lifetime Mortgages/Equity Release
◈ Residential Mortgages and other types of borrowing
◈ Buy To Let Mortgages
◈ Second Home/Holiday Home Mortgages
◈ Mortgage Capacity Reports (for Family Law Practitioners

or individuals/couples who are divorcing)
◈ Protection - Life Assurance, Critical Illness Cover,

Income Protection Cover, Accident Sickness and
Unemployment Cover

Please feel free to learn more about us
and the services we offer
here: www.proteafs.com

Call: 0333 3556295
or email: enquiries@proteafs.com

Please remember that your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up repayments
on your mortgage or any other finance secured on it.

Some Buy to Let and Commercial Mortgages are not regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority.
A Protection plan will have no cash in value at any time and will cease at the end of the term.

Protea Financial Services (South East) Limited is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority
under No. 954035. Registered in England and Wales. Company number 09393797

www.proteafs.com
mailto:enquiries@proteafs.com


Kevin is also happy to hear from
members of the community to lead
workshops or events. Do contact
him on revkevwrites@outlook.com.
He is also writing a series of poems
based on the path. He read one for
each for Arlington, Wilmington,
Alciston and Berwick, when he
officiated at services in January this
year.
On the Pilgrim Path launch day in
July 2022, Kevin also read a new
poem. It has since been
workshopped and revised a number
of times. Here is the latest version:
For The Journey
We are advised to travel light.
One pack,
clothes that fold, can be layered,
pressed down.
Washable, two of each, or better,
one to be hung
to dry overnight. Stout boots,
a broad brimmed hat,
protection against the sun,
creams to comfort
bites and stings. Just the necessary
for hygiene;
no warpaint-that hides our true
faces.
But there is this other bag, the one
we fill with things
we cannot see: all the regrets,
resentments and recriminations
done by or to us. They slip invisibly
onto our back
yet are weighty as we plod along
solo or in company,
looking for that cliff, well or body
of water
where we can cast it to its death and
each new step springs into a jeté.
© Kevin Scully, 2023

7.00 pm Saturday 11th February
at Alciston & Selmeston Village Hall
Join us on a journey through the
Bordeaux vineyards sampling red,
white and rosé wines accompanied
with French cheese.
Our host, Katrina, is an award-
winning professional with 10 years’
experience in the industry. Her
knowledge of wines is awe-inspiring
and with her gift for communication
& storytelling, it’s going to be a
fabulous fun evening.
An event not to be missed! Cost is
£20 per head. Last day for booking
tickets is Monday 6th February from
Thea 07772155772, Helen 07969
732109, Mairi 07582 938185 or
Janie 07785 940915
Rachel Lewis

7.00 pm Saturday 29th April
at Alciston & Selmeston Village Hall
Leonie Seliger, designer of the
Pilgrim Window in Selmeston
Church, will be giving an illustrated
presentation on the Miracle
Windows in Canterbury Cathedral.
This promises to be a fascinating
evening not to be missed. More
details nearer the time.
Stephanie Lewis Grey

With Spring on its way we start to
think about getting out to walk in the
beautiful English countryside again,
but where to find new and
interesting walks?

mailto:revkevwrites@outlook.com


ADB TECHNICAL SERVICES
FOR ALL YOUR ELECTRICAL AND PLUMBING REQUIREMENTS

Tel: Adrian Burrell on 01323 811189

Extra Sockets to Complete Re-Wires
Tap Washers to Central Heating Systems

LUCY CARNAGHAN PHOTOGRAPHY
Weddings, Family Portraits, Field Sports

Any Event or Occasion Covered
Tel: 01825 872241    Mobile: 07950 427754

E-mail: lucy@lucycarnaghanphotography.co.uk
www.lucycarnaghanphotography.co.uk

For the Renovation
of all Metal Items
including Garden
Furniture, Gates
and Railings
Fully ISO 9001
Registered

Tel: 01323 849229
E-mail: info@sussexblastcleaning.co.uk
Website: www.sussexblastcleaning.co.uk

www.lucycarnaghanphotography.co.uk
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Walking in Sussex
www.walkinginengland.co.uk/sussex
has loads of walks to download and
print, free, it also has books of
walks, details of all the walking
groups in the county and much
more. Whether you want to walk on
your own or with a group all the
information is there in one place.
There is so much walking
information on the web, but it is
difficult to find. Walking in Sussex
(part of the Walking in England
website) has brought it together in
one place so whether you are
walking from home, or away on
holiday, you will be able to find a
walk suitable for you. With walks
from half a mile to twelve miles plus
long, and a note of suitability for
pushchairs and wheelchairs,
everyone can find a walk to enjoy.
So home or away, check out the
websites and get walking!
John Harris

Kevin Gordon writes:
I was interested to read Brian
Calcott’s item about the Keep and
local fairisees (fairies) in the
January Village News.

Burlough Castle is a 12 Century
earthwork close to the Cuckmere to
the south of Berwick. This and the
nearby ‘Rookery’ may have been
built to defend the river however it is
also where some local fairies lived!
Writing in 1854, the Sussex
historian Mark Antony Lower
reported that an old local, Charles
Packham, was once ploughing the
fields at Burlough Castle when he
heard a voice coming from a crack
in the castle walls. The voice told
him that he needed help because
he had broken his peel (a wooden
shovel for putting bread in an oven).
Charles told the little man to hand
him the peel and a tiny hand
appeared with the broken tool which
was just a few inches long. Being a
good man Charles mended the
break with a tin tack and then
handed it back to the grateful fairy.
The following day a pitcher of beer
had been left outside the fairy home
by way of thanks.
Burlough Castle used to be far more
substantial than the grassy mound
that survives today. A 1787 drawing
of it in the British Library shows
considerable walls but in the 1870s
local landowner Thomas Ade of
Milton Court removed them to make
two new barns. he probably
frightened those fairisees away!
Kevin Gordon

Spring is getting closer, so we need
to start thinking about what to do in
the vegetable garden during
February.

www.walkinginengland.co.uk/sussex


CHRIS BONUS
Local Plumber

Ball Cocks
to Tap Washers
including Power

Showers, Wet Rooms,
Bathroom and Kitchen

Installations

Excellent References

Tel: 01323 870770

D. NOWICKI

Painting and Decorating

Artexing and Plastering

Interior and Exterior,
with over 25 years

experience.

 Fully insured,
references available

Tel: 01323 490528
Mob: 07971 271861

E-mail: nowicki@talktalk.net

A N I M A L  M A G I C
WE LOOK AFTER YOUR PETS

AT HOME.
DOG BOARDING IN OUR FAMILY

HOME. NO CAGES.
HOME VISITS FOR

CAT/DOG/RABBIT/
CHICKEN FEEDING

DOG WALKING.
GARDEN WATERING.
35 YEARS EXPERIENCE

WITH HORSES

EXCELLENT REFERENCES.
CRB POLICE CHECKED

AND INSURED.
CALL: JANET BONUS

01323 870770

mailto:nowicki@talktalk.net
mailto:nowicki@talktalk.net


Keep your egg boxes for chitting
your seed Potatoes, which can now
be placed in a cool dark place so
they can start sprouting.
Broad Beans can be put into pots
and then in the greenhouse, cold
frame, or indoors on the windowsill.
When they are strong enough plant
them in the garden.
Sow Onion, Leek and Tomato seeds
in trays and again put them in the
greenhouse or similar to germinate.
Shallots can be planted into the
garden now if you have good
drainage, if not wait until it is drier;
they will soon catch up.
Rhubarb crowns should be covered
to encourage early pickings.
As the weather has been kind to the
garden this winter hopefully
everyone has spread their compost
and dug it in. A tip for early sowing,
if you have an area prepared, is to
cover it with black plastic to keep it
drier and warmer in preparation for
spring planting.
Lisa Collington

Ingredients
4 oz/110g butter, cut into pieces.
4 oz/110g caster or granulated
sugar.
1 large whole egg beaten well
with 2 egg yolks.
Finely grated zest and juice
from 4 Seville oranges.
Method
Put all the ingredients in a heat-
proof bowl and set it over a
saucepan of gently simmering

water. Stir until the sugar dissolves
and the butter melts. The curd will
then gradually thicken - stir it
occasionally during this time.
Let it cool, pot it and store in the
refrigerator, where it will keep safely
for a week.
The curd can be served with the
ginger ice cream for which the
recipe appeared in the August 2021
edition, and this will use the whites
from the two eggs from which the
yolks have been taken.
Valerie Shaw

The new year has started at full
pace, with meetings and activities
keeping our practitioners busy. Our
families really enjoyed their
Christmas gifts, made possible
thanks to the generosity of so many
of you, but reality has hit with a
vengeance since January and there
are many very anxious families
needing intensive support. We
operate a traffic light system for our
families, with red being the most
serious cases, and many of our new
referrals have started at this level.
We aim to reduce this need to
amber as soon as we can, but for
lots of families this can take some
time, so we anticipate that the next
few weeks will be quite challenging
for our practitioners.
We thought that you might like to
read this message which we
received from one of our families
just before Christmas. We think it is
a really good personal explanation
of the support we offer:
“I am writing just to say a huge
THANK YOU for all you have been



LOGS
Hardwood Logs Delivered and Stacked Free

GARY COLLINGS
Professional Landscaping, Garden Construction

& Wide Range of Fencing
Mobile: 07970 862773

Established in 1993, Kings Framers is a family
run business with a background in cabinet
making and specialist finishing techniques, such
as lacquering, gilding and veneering.
 • Imaginative bespoke framing
 • Consultancy in your home or workplace
 • Full Restoration Service
 • Original Prints and Mirrors

57 High Street,
Lewes, BN7 1XE
Tel: 01273 481020  •  www.kingsframers.com  •  info@kingsframers.com

HAILSHAM FUNERAL SERVICE
S.A.I.F.

HAILSHAM’S ONLY FAMILY OWNED AND RUN FUNERAL SERVICE
AVAILABLE TO ANY AREA

Golden Charter Pre-Paid Funeral Plans
Arrangements Can Be Made in the Comfort of Your Own Home

11 Station Road, Hailsham - Tel: 01323 440909

www.www.kingsframers.com
mailto:info@kingsframers.com


doing for us since you started
supporting us as a family. There is a
lot that I want to say, but sometimes
it is not so easy to put thoughts in
words... but in a very simple way I
can say that you have been:
● Supportive
● Caring
● Understanding
● Good Listeners
● Professional
● Non Judgemental
● Generous
● Respectful
● Encouraging
● Inspirational...

... and the list goes on and on...
Anyway, this is just a little note to
say a BIG THANK YOU for
everything you do for us and to say
how grateful we are for your
support!”
Away from our core support work
we are planning many group
activities again this year, including
more visits to Arundel Castle Cricket
Foundation and our annual visit to
Warnham Park. We are also looking
for more volunteers to help our
practitioners with individual family
support as well as group activities,
so if this is something you might be
interested in supporting, please do
contact our office on 01273 832963.
December’s work in numbers
� 338 individual visits and 845

calls with families supporting
286 adults and 345 children.

� 28 supported meetings with
other agencies

� 40 group sessions held
supporting 617 parents and 418
children.

� 193 food deliveries made, plus
180 Christmas hampers and 80
turkeys.

Prayer points
� Pray that upcoming funding

decisions for some large multi-
year grants will be favourable.

� Give thanks for the success of
our Winter Fuel campaign and
the help we have been able to
give to so many families as a
result.

� Pray that FSW’s work will reach
new audiences in 2023 and that
we will be able to help more
families because of this.

Nikki Kerr, FSW Director of
Fundraising and Marketing

January sees the start of the
national £2 bus fare which will be in
place until the end of March. From
this month, millions of people across
England will be able to travel by bus
for £2 thanks to £60 million in
government funding to cap single
tickets.
Locally this scheme will help
families, commuters and other
passengers save money this winter.
With the average single local bus
ticket costing £2.80, passengers will
save almost a third of the ticket
price per journey. However in some
parts of the constituency,
commuters currently face a £5
single fare and so this will make a
real difference to making bus travel
affordable.
While in some villages access to
bus services locally need significant
improvement, getting more people



BSc (Hons), MCSP,
HCPC Registered

Home Visiting Service

Tel: 01323 811189

chloeburrell2@btinternet.com

Abbeyfield Alfriston
We offer independent living in a safe
environment to elderly people who no

longer want the responsibility and
worry of maintaining their own home.
● Permanent residence or short

break stays
● All-inclusive rates, affordable

whatever your personal situation
Call 01323 871767 or email

 abbeyfieldalfriston@gmail.com
www.abbeyfield.com/south-downs

Lucie Kleboe
Senior Care Giver

I offer excellent person-centred care that
helps you stay independent in your own
home. I have training and experience
with dementia, complex needs and

degenerative conditions. I hold a current
DBS along with excellent references.

The support I can offer ranges from
personal care to companionship.

Supporting with morning and bedtime
routines. Shopping. Home care.
Catheter care. Meal preparation.
Gardening. Days out. Sleep-ins.

Home from hospital care.

Telephone. 07946 564785
or email luciekleboe123@sky.com

mailto:chloeburrell2@btinternet.com
mailto:abbeyfieldalfriston@gmail.com
www.abbeyfield.com/south
www.abbeyfield.com/southdowns
mailto:lucieklebo123@sky.com


to use the services we do have will
make routes more viable and with
the work East Sussex County
Council are doing on funding new
routes, will hopefully see better
services emerge for our local rural
villages through their Bus Back
Better plans. The scheme seeks to
get more commuters on buses and
helps to reduce emissions and
congestion by taking an estimated
two million cars off the roads and is
being broadly welcomed by
residents. After March, the
Government will review the scheme
so please do feed back any
thoughts, comments, or suggestions
so that we can improve bus service
provision locally and start to make
bus travel locally more accessible
and affordable.
Maria Caulfield, MP

The soaring cost of living will
continue to provide an opportunity
for criminals in 2023, with people
more likely to try a ‘get-rich-quick’
scheme, take a punt on a risky
investment, or plump for a supposed
bargain from an unknown seller.
Card Theft and ‘Shoulder Surfing’
Card identity theft and retail fraud in
shops haven’t gone away. Banks
say this typically involves low-tech
methods such as entrapment
devices and PIN pad cameras at
cash machines, or ‘shoulder surfing’
(spying on you while you enter your
PIN). Credit and debit card ID theft
cases more than doubled last year.
Here, criminals use stolen or forged
documents to apply for a card in

your name, or take over an existing
card account.
Stay safe: Keep a close eye on your
financial accounts (most banks offer
free balance and payment text or
email alerts) and personal credit
report, flagging anything unusual
immediately. Use ATMs inside a
bank branch if possible, as these
are less likely to have been
tampered with.
Fake Apps That Target Your Bank
Account
Stay safe: Official stores such as the
Google Play Store or Apple’s App
Store or are the safest place to find
your apps - never click an
unsolicited link from an advert, email
or text. Malicious apps still slip
through the net so always look at
reviews for a particular app as well
as the developer who made it before
downloading it. You should also
check ‘app permissions’ (app stores
provide lists of all the functions an
app can access on your phone
before you install it).
Calls and Texts From ‘Your Bank’
Don’t be fooled by messages
claiming to be from your bank or
credit card company. In some cases
they spoof the caller ID, so that it
appears to match the bank’s
genuine phone number. Others
make automated ‘robocalls’ that
deliver pre-recorded messages
inviting you to press a number on
the keypad to speak to them about a
spurious problem, such as a
suspicious payment on your
account.
Scammers will often have some
personal details about you already,



Email: karen@marstonbarrett.co.uk Web: www.marstonbarrett.com

Berwick Service Station Ltd

Station Road, Berwick, near Polegate ~ Tel: 01323 870598
Specialists in Mechanical Repairs, Diagnostics, Servicing and MOTs •

Recovery, Bodyshop and Insurance Work • Specialists in Classic and Vintage
Cars • Valeting service available • Our friendly and knowledgeable staff will be

happy to advise and assist you in any way possible.
www.berwickservicestation.co.uk

BERWICK POST OFFICE
Berwick Station Tel: 01323 870358

• Postal and Banking Services •
 • Sweets • Tobacco • Stationery • Greetings Cards •

Support
your
local
POST

OFFICE

From Quotation to Installation
Service Second to None

■ Insurance-backed 10 year guarantee
■  PVCu (A-Rated), Aluminium, Timber
■  Bespoke Conservatories
■  Solar control installed to new and
  existing roofs

Telephone: (01323) 870677
Email: info@castle-care.co.uk Web: www.castle-care.co.uk

■ Established 1987
■  Quality Windows
■  Installed by Craftsmen
■  Client Recommendation
■  Outstanding Reputation

mailto:karen@marstonbarrett.co.uk
www.marstonbarrett.com
www.berwickservicestation.co.uk
mailto:info@castle-care.co.uk
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to make the scam even more
convincing. There are many
examples of fake bank texts that try
to get you to follow a link to a fake
website or phone a fake helpline
that puts you straight through to
fraudsters.
The end game is to convince you to
hand over sensitive data; move
money to a supposedly ‘safe
account’ that the fraudster controls;
or grant access to your device using
remote access or screen-sharing
software.
Stay safe: Ignore any links included
in texts and never trust Caller ID. If
you have any doubts about the
authenticity of a message, contact
your bank or card issuer using a
trusted method such as their mobile
app or official phone number (this is
the number on official statements or
printed on the back of your card).
Online Purchase Scams
Scammers will pay for fake or
misleading adverts on search
engines and social media, or set up
fake websites that can look almost
identical to the real thing, which
offer lower prices for higher-value
goods. Be extra cautious if you are
asked to pay via bank transfer
(Faster Payment), as this offers far
less protection than paying by credit
or debit card. Steer clear of sellers
asking for payment using PayPal’s
‘Friends and Family’ option too, as
the PayPal Buyer Protection won’t
cover you if something goes wrong.
When you’re waiting for something
to be delivered, watch out for fake
texts and emails claiming you need
to reschedule delivery, which often
link to convincing clone websites to

harvest your personal data and card
details.
Stay safe: Stick to trusted retailers
and pay by card. If you’ve never
used the website or seller before,
search for feedback from other
customers on Trustpilot, etc., and
remember to be wary of fake
reviews. You can also use
GetSafeOnline’s tool to check if a
website has been flagged as
malicious. Go to
www.getsafeonline.org

It’s around about now that I start
getting a bit bored of winter. Don’t
get me wrong, I enjoy a bit of bleak
beauty: bare trees, frosted
landscapes and all that. But now I
need something to get my heart
racing. Send me a sign - some life in
the graveyard of winter, a promise
of those dynamic spring months
ahead, a flash of colour. In
February, my light at the end of the
tunnel is an oncoming butterfly.

On sculpted, vibrant yellow wings
the Brimstone makes his elegant
entrance into the New Year on
those bright February days when
you feel the warmth of the sun on
your face. Its distinctive yellow

www.getsafeonline.org
www.getsafeonline.org


Steel Stockholders, Steel Fabrications, Hire Shop
57 North Street, Portslade, BN41 1EH

Tel: 01273 430399  info@denmaysteel.co.uk
Visit our website  www.denmaysteel.co.uk

Solicitors

We provide a full range of legal services. We are experts in Wills, Estates,
Tax Planning, Trusts and Probate. We only charge for the work we do,
there is no extra percentage charge on top of the value of the Estate.

Out of hours appointments or home visits can be arranged.
Tel: 01323 720142 (SRA No. 627540) www.lawsonlewis.co.uk

Professional Computer Services for Work and Home

john@actionitsupport.co.uk - based in Berwick since 1999

THE BERWICK INN

Village Store
Coffee Shop open from 7.30 am Monday to Friday

Large Car Park and Garden - Private Hire and Events
Tel: 01323 870018   www.theberwickinn.co.uk

(Next to Berwick Railway Station)

mailto:info@denmaysteel.co.uk
www.denmaysteel.co.uk
www.lawsonlewis.co.uk
www.theberwickinn.co.uk


wings have given birth to a legend -
that this ‘butter-coloured fly’ inspired
the word butterfly. This claim may
not entirely be true. Also untrue is
the notion that these February
Brimstones are the first signs of the
year’s new life. Because by the time
Brimstones appear in February they
are already on their last (six) legs.
Fresh Brimstone butterflies emerged
from their chrysalises in late
summer, so by February they could
be seven months old - and in
butterfly years that’s ancient.
Admittedly almost all of that time
they’ve been asleep in a hedge,
sheltered from the storms under
Holly and Ivy. Yet despite the worst
winter weather they always emerge
immaculate in the spring. They must
be made of Teflon.
When they awake the (bright yellow)
males search for a mate, they mate,
the (pale yellow) females lay eggs
and then both die. Still, an adult life
of over ten months earns them the
title of our longest-lived butterfly. An
insect OAP.
The Brimstone’s caterpillars feed on
the leaves of Buckthorn and Alder
Buckthorn, unobtrusive shrubs
which, like the butterfly, are
widespread across Sussex. When I
first became the proud owner of a
garden it was only a matter of days
before I evicted the gnomes and
planted an Alder Buckthorn. The
following spring I was excited to
watch a Brimstone laying her tiny
skittle shaped eggs and I studied the
caterpillars as they hungrily
defoliated my tree. It’s funny, people
often complain to me about
caterpillars eating their plants -

COUNSELLOR
Lyn Hayward Dip. Couns.

MBACP (Accred.) MNCS (Accred.)

Supporting You Through
Difficult Issues

Bereavement - Trauma - Anxiety
Relationship Difficulties, etc.

Confidential and Safe
Consulting Rooms

Tel: 07703 561315

E-mail:
linda_hayward@live.co.uk

This advertising space
is available.

The costs of adverts can
be found at the end of

the magazine

For further information
please call or email

Brian Calcott.
Tel: 0799 978 8618

Email: brian.calcott@gmail.com
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mailto:linda_hayward@live.co.uk
mailto:brian.calcott@gmail.com
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Family Friendly Pub and Restaurant with a
Warm Welcome to All
Food served daily:
Noon to 9.00 pm Monday - Saturday
Noon to 8.00 pm on Sunday
Excellent Ales and Wines. Large Children’s
Play Area and Extensive Outside Seating.

Lewes Road, Selmeston, BN26 6UE  Tel: 01323 811033   www.thebmpub.com

PLUMBING AND HEATING
INSTALLATION AND REPAIR
OIL-FIRED BOILER SERVICE,
INSTALLATION AND REPAIR
BATHROOM FITTING
WITH FREE 3D DESIGN
Tel: 07979 497 225

Traditional Window Cleaning Service
Water Fed Pole System
Fascias and Guttering
Conservatories & Conservatory Roofs
All Aspects of UPVC

Cladding Revitalisation
Office Cleaning
One-off Cleans
Solar Panel Cleaning

E-mail: stuart.wilson@wilsonscleaningservices.co.uk
www.wilsonscleaningservices.co.uk

SOUTH EAST GROUNDCARE MACHINERY

www.thebmpub.com
mailto:stuwillsa@hotmail.com
www.wilsonscleaningservices.co.uk
www.wilsonscleaningservices.co.uk


especially cabbages (the food of
Small and Large White caterpillars).
Why people are concerned is
beyond me. Cabbages are horrible.
The only reason I would ever plant a
cabbage is for the pleasure of
watching something else eat it.
The first Brimstone sighting in
February doesn’t exactly mean that
spring is starting but it’s certainly a
sign that winter is starting to end.
And right now that’s good enough
for me. Either way this yellow
butterfly is a welcome messenger of
what’s to come - the first sulphurous
spark to ignite the blaze of spring.
Michael Blencowe
(Picture © Paul Lindley)
Sussex Wildlife Trust

Some
supermarkets
have begun to
sell produce that
doesn’t meet
their normal
standards and
some market
them as ‘wonky’.
As a consumer
it’s good to have
the choice and
great to be

given the chance to reduce food
waste (10.2 million tonnes per year
in the U.K.) in this way. But it’s also
reminder of just how conditioned
towards a particular ‘appetite’ for
perfection we are by what we see
around us: from images in the
media to the food we are allowed to
buy in our shops, without

necessarily being aware of it. And
so the idea of perfection: the
expectation of it creeps into the way
we think and the way we see, into
attitudes and our desires. How have
notions of perfections crept into our
lives and with what impact?
February 14th is a day when some
reflection on the nature of love takes
place. The Bible rejects a concept of
love that is not directed towards
imperfection and finds that its
greatest power lies in forgiveness.
Love in this tradition begins with it
the awareness of our own
imperfection. The message of the
gospels is focused on the response
of God’s love to it. What if we were
to ask ourselves what it means to
love someone perfectly? The
following familiar passage offers a
way of assessing this. It helps us
ask if we really love someone.
Reading it and reflecting on each
quality of love as described here is
a way of finding out whether our
lives reflect that love or not. A love
that knows its own ‘wonkiness’ first,
is a love that is able to mature and
avoid false notions of the pursuit of
perfection.
Love is patient, love is kind.
It does not envy, it does not boast,
it is not proud.
It does not dishonour others,
it is not self-seeking,
it is not easily angered,
it keeps no record of wrongs.
Love does not delight in evil but
rejoices with the truth.
It always protects, always trusts,
always hopes, always perseveres.
1 Corinthians 13:4-7.
Peter Blee



Please visit the benefice websites to check on services and times:
www.sussexdownlandchurches.org.uk or www.berwickchurch.org.uk .
Sunday 5th February
09.30 Selmeston Holy Communion
11.00 Berwick Holy Communion
11:00 Wilmington Holy Communion
Sunday 12th February
09:30 Alciston Holy Communion (BCP)
09:30 Arlington Holy Communion
11:00 Berwick Holy Communion
11:00 Wilmington Holy Communion
Sunday 19th February
09.30 Selmeston Holy Communion
11.00 Berwick Holy Communion
11:00 Wilmington Holy Communion
Sunday 26th February
09:30 Alciston Holy Communion (BCP)
09:30 Arlington Holy Communion
11:00 Berwick Holy Communion
11:00 Wilmington Family Service

Morning Prayer
9.30 am each Wednesday at Berwick church
except on the first Wednesday of the month
when there is an Holy Communion (BCP) service instead.

Evening Prayer
5.00 pm each Wednesday at Wilmington church.
To receive a weekly notification about services (the Sunday Link)
please email the Benefice Administrator
at benefice.administrator@berwickchurch.org.uk

Pastoral Prayer or Talk
Peter Blee and Shirley Pearce are available to speak to people on the phone
and are also able to pray with people on request in church at Morning Prayer
and to offer help in any way possible.
Telephone: 01323 870512, 01323 318231 or
Email peter.blee@berwickchurch.org.uk, or revshirleym@gmail.com

www.sussexdownlandchurches.org.uk
www.sussexdownlandchurches.org.uk
www.berwickchurch.org.uk
mailto:benefice.administrator@berwickchurch.org.uk.
mailto:benefice.administrator@berwickchurch.org.uk
mailto:peter.blee@berwickchurch.org.uk
mailto:revshirleym@gmail.com


Alfriston Treatment Barn
15 years’ experience  10% off  for new clients

Waxing    Nails    LVL Lashes    Fakebake Spray Tan & More…
Call Georgina: 07900 375504     Alfriston Road, Berwick, BN26 5QS

alfristontreatments.co.uk
info@alfristontreatments.co.uk

THE BERWICK INN

Freehouse Country Pub
Breakfast ~ Lunch ~ Dinner

Large Garden - Car Park - Function Room
Tel: 01323 870018  www.theberwickinn.co.uk

(Next to Berwick Railway Station)

Alciston & Selmeston Village Hall
The ideal setting for every celebration.

A versatile and easily accessible space at the foot of the South
Downs with a fully equipped kitchen, car park, bar, disabled
facilities, WiFi and a terrace with views over the cricket field.

Take a look for yourself and visit www.southdownsvillagehall.org for more
information or email bookings@southdownsvillagehall.org for a viewing.

www.theberwickinn.co.uk


Professional chef based at
The Coach House, Mays Farm,
Selmeston. Can cater for any
occasion i.e. dinner/drinks parties,
freezer food, funeral teas. Food is
locally sourced.
The Coach House seats up to 18/20
people and is available to hire for
meetings and private parties.
Contact Charlotte - Tel: 07793 554763
charlotte@charlotteburroughevents.co.uk
www.charlotteburroughevents.co.uk

Fabulous fabrics at fabulous prices,
hand-sewn, made-to-measure
curtains, blinds and soft furnishings.
Home consultations.
Call Katie Sillett Tel: 07905 166270
www.curtainsbykatie.com

Traditional or Power Sweeping by
qualified local sweep.
Friendly, reliable, clean and tidy.
Flexible appointments available.
Please phone Ken
Tel: 01273 858568
Mobile 07889 485832

Cesspit, septic tank and treatment
plant emptying. Experienced local
operator. Fully insured.
To discuss requirements contact
Peter Baker. Tel: 07432 111364.

Topping or Flail Mowing;
Wood Chipper with Operator.
Please contact Brian Wise.
Tel: 01323 489190

Sewerage treatment, plant installation
and servicing. Tel: 01273 812331
or mobile 07990 553747

Professional mobile hairdressing
in the comfort of your own home.
Fully insured with over 25 years of
experience.
Incorporating latest cutting and
colouring techniques to suit your needs.
Feel free to call John on 07738 363651.

The Old Chapel Centre in the heart of
Alfriston village offers a unique and
historic venue for weddings,
christenings, baby naming, parties,
concerts, courses and more. It includes
a fully equipped kitchen and private
walled garden, all at a very reasonable
price.
Capacity ~ 100 people.
To find out more email Caroline on
cradcock@hotmail.co.uk
or call 01323 870536.
www.oldchapelcentre.com

mailto:charlotte@charlotteburroughevents.co.uk
mailto:charlotte@charlotteburroughevents.co.uk
www.charlotteburroughevents.co.uk
www.curtainsbykatie.com
www.curtainsbykatie.com
mailto:cradcock@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:cradcock@hotmail.co.uk
www.oldchapelcentre.com


Residential and Commercial.
Windows, frames and cills,
solar panels, fascias, soffits
and conservatory roofs.
Up to 60 ft. pure water window
cleaning.
DBS checked and approved.
For a free no-obligation quote call /
text Jason on 01435 408048
07739 039 944;
Email: ascleaning@live.co.uk

Offering varying styles of yoga for all
abilities including breathwork and a
guided relaxation.
Contact Kelly on 07850 015911
or visit www.kellysladeyoga.com

Friendly, reliable handyman for any
household, garden or “Man with a Van”
jobs. No job too small.
Please call for a free estimate.
Contact Neil 07771 961274,
E-mail: n_jessop@sky.com

Village News does not accept any responsibility for any contract made
by any person or organization with any advertiser, organization or person

mentioned in the magazine.

¼ Page (landscape or portrait) £48 a year;
£7.50 Single issue.

½ Page (landscape or column) £75 per year;
£15.00 Single issue.

Full page (A5) £150 per year; £30 Single issue.
Directory advert £18 per year

For further information please call or email Brian Calcott.
Tel: 0799 978 8618 or Email: brian.calcott@gmail.com

mailto:ascleaning@live.co.uk
www.kellysladeyoga.com
mailto:n_jessop@sky.com
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Snow on the verge of Coach Road,
near Berwick church.
Taken by Catherine Marsh-Lewis


